
FOR ACTION 
 

Lisle Community Unit School District 202 
Board of Education Meeting 

March 24, 2025 
 
SUBJECT: Intergovernmental Agreement with Lisle Park District 
 
RECOMMENDATION: The administration recommends approval of the Intergovernmental 
Agreement with the Lisle Park District. 
 
BACKGROUND DATA: The Lisle Park District and School District share usage of grounds 
and facilities at no charge through an intergovernmental agreement. The current 
Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) has a five-year term and is set to expire April 1, 2025. 
 
The IGA was modified in the Spring of 2020 to reflect the following arrangement that is 
currently in place:  
 
1) The Park District and School District will continue to share usage of their grounds and 
facilities. 
2) The Park District will reimburse the School District for the cost of overtime related to their 
programs. 
3) The School District will maintain its own grounds. 
 
The Park District will also continue to provide the following additional services: 
 
1) Providing mulch as needed to School District properties. 
2) Maintain all recreational playground equipment at all School District sites. 
3) Prepare and maintain all baseball and softball fields prior to and in anticipation of any of 
School District’s scheduled games. 
4) Start-up and winterize the Lisle Senior High School irrigation system. 
5) Allow the School District to periodically dispose of tree branches at Park District’s 
Maintenance Facility, upon verbal approval from Park District. 
6) Mow the Lisle Senior High School practice field during Park District summer camps 
 
School District administration met with Lisle Park District representatives in November to 
review the current agreement and had follow-up exchanges in January.  Both sides agree the IGA 
is working well and there are no recommended changes.  Both parties recommend another five-
year term.   
 
A copy of the IGA reflecting the new effective date of April 1, 2025 is attached in BoardBook 
and was approved by the Lisle Park District Board at their February meeting. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: The School District will not incur any additional costs beyond those 
outlined in the previous agreement. Maintenance of school grounds will continue to be covered 
through in-house staff or outsourcing. Additionally, the Park District will continue to reimburse 



the School District for custodial overtime expenses incurred during their programs when a 
custodian is not scheduled during regular shift hours 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION: That the Board of Education approves the Intergovernmental 
Agreement between Lisle Community Unit School District 202 and the Lisle Park District for 
shared use of Grounds and Facilities effective April 1, 2025 for an additional five-year term. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


